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More Than 50 Dead Cats, Skeletal Remains 
Found in Kennels at Deplorable San Leon Home 

Four Cats and One Horse Found Living Among Scores of Deceased Cats    
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HOUSTON (September 9, 2024) – The Houston SPCA, Galveston County 
Sheriff’s Office and Galveston County Animal Services worked together over the 
weekend after they discovered scores of deceased cats, many with only skeletal 
remains left inside kennels, scattered throughout a deplorable property located near 
the 800 block of 29th Street in San Leon, Texas.   
 
In addition to deceased animals, the house was filled with ankle-deep trash, urine 
and feces. A deceased dog’s remains were also discovered inside a closet.  “This has 
to be one of the worst scenes of animal cruelty we’ve seen concerning so many 
deceased animals in one location,” said Joshua Sailor, Chief of Animal Cruelty 
Investigations at the Houston SPCA.   
 
The teams spent time checking each kennel to ensure there were no additional live animals at the scene.  An 
emaciated 30-year-old Percheron is now in the care of Houston SPCA and four cats were removed by Galveston 
County Animal Service.     
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